	AQUINAS OLD COLLEGIANS FOOTBALL CLUB 
2017 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING



	Minutes of meeting:
	Wednesday 22 November 2017 – 8:10pm

	Present:
	Life Members - Terry McEvoy (Chair), Lou Belli, Gavan Harkin, Bernard Moran, Damien O’Loughlin, Sean O’Loughlin, Harry Spiess, Peter Wright. 
Other members - Andrew Dyck, Gerard Jess, Damien Lord, Jack McDonald, Frans Brouwer (Minutes).

	Apologies:
	Barry Jess (LM), John Ryan (LM), Anthony Wright (LM).

	Proxies:
	None notified.


1. Welcome by Chair (Terry)
All attendees welcomed.  Apologies noted. 
2. Bendigo Bank East Ringwood and Heathmont

Guest Adam Simpson presented a cheque for $1050 towards the recently purchased fridge, and spoke about the Bank’s philosophy of providing grants to community groups.
3. Previous Minutes (Frans)

Minutes of previous AGM held 16 November 2016 tabled.  Moved Sean o’Loughlin, seconded Harry Spiess that the Minutes be accepted.
4. President’s Annual Report (Terry)
Terry presented his report.  
Moved Terry, seconded Peter Wright that the report be accepted.

5. Treasurer’s Annual Report (Damien)
Damien tabled the financials and explained some of the variations and reasons.

Moved Lou Belli, seconded Gavan Harkin that the report be accepted.

6. Election of Office-bearers

· Gavan Harkin is retiring from Committee.   Terry thanked him for his long years of outstanding service.
· President - nomination of Terry McEvoy was proposed Gavan Harkin, seconded Damien o’Loughlin.  No other nominations received – Terry declared elected.  

· Vice President – Barry Jess was proposed Terry McEvoy, seconded Harry Spiess.  No other nominations received – Barry declared elected.
· Treasurer, Secretary and Assistant Secretary - Damien Lord, Jack McDonald and Frans Brouwer respectively offered themselves for election, and were re-elected unopposed.

· General Committee – Andrew Dyck, Bernie Moran and Mick Wallis offered themselves for election.  As there were insufficient nominations for the number of available positions, they were declared elected.  

· Terry will follow up Ano Wright (nominated by Peter Wright, seconded by Frans Brouwer) and Mick Wallis.  He will also check the intentions of Paul Jess.
· U19 representative – to be confirmed

· Representative from Women’s team sub-committee – to be confirmed

· AOCFC Delegate to AJFC – to be confirmed

· AJFC Delegate(s) to AOCFC – to be advised by the AJFC after its AGM

7. Nominations for Life Membership

None received by 31 August deadline.
8. General business
Status of U19 team for 2019 – 30 interested.  Nine from last season are too old.  Craig Glennie wishes to continue as Coach.
Status of Aquinas Junior FC – lack of interest, so not going ahead in 2018 and will review ahead of 2019.

Status of Women’s team – playing in the VAFA comp.  58 women expressed interest.  BBQ and information night tomorrow.  Training next Wednesday.  Five-person sub-Committee being established.
(Peter) Ground issues?  Water is flowing down from Jubilee Park under the tanks to the boggy patch in front of that end of the top oval – not from a tank leak as first thought.  About $150k needed to improve drainage, but the School needs the money for its new sports building.  School is also looking at bottom oval, but Melbourne Water works will be underway soon.
(Terry) First Committee meeting in early December should include the following Agenda Items –

· Women’s footy

· Grounds (logistics for bottom oval once Melbourne Water works get underway)

· Meeting with VAFA’s Brett Connell (Michael Sholly’s replacement) with discussion points:

· The biggest challenge – sitting in the middle of EFL territory

· Representation on a VAFA board or sub-committee

Meeting closed at 9:10pm.
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